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Introduction 
 
The Foundation derives from the Will of Peter Symonds made in 1586.  Over the years the 
implementation of the Founder’s intentions in respect of the education of young people has 
changed from time to time to reflect the changing patterns of educational provision, but the 
principal objects of the Charity remain that of (a) support for and custodianship of the land of 
Peter Symonds’ College, a Sixth Form College maintained by the Education and Skills 
Funding Agency and (b) helping less well-off current and former students of the College and 
other young people in the Winchester area of Hampshire embarking on studies at institutions 
for further and higher education. 
 

Financial Report 
 
The principal asset of the Foundation remains the land on which Peter Symonds’ School was 
built and on which Peter Symonds’ College, Winchester now stands.  
 
The Foundation’s main problem in the past was a lack of funds resulting from the 
fragmentation of the original charity, firstly when Christes Hospital and the grammar school 
were separated, and again when the school became a Sixth Form College.  Efforts by the 
Trustees to remedy the situation by disposing of redundant assets were successful, in so far 
as a piece of redundant land was sold to developers with planning permission in 2013, 
realising approximately £750,000. A planning application for the erection of three houses on a 
further small plot of disused land on the outer edge of the College playing fields has been 
submitted with a view to raising funds to further enhance the Charity’s ability to support its 
aims. 
 
The monies held by the Charity are now invested in CCLA and one bank, the income from 
which is used to support projects at the College and the provision of a number of smaller 
grants to local primary schools, educational events and individual students. Arrangements for 
the distribution of grants are made by Trustees via email or at meetings. As a current trustee 
of the Charity the Principal of the College is fully involved in these discussions.  
 
A summary of the Charity’s accounts are submitted separately.   
 

Trustees of the Charity 
 
Mr Scott Stemp was nominated by the Master of Winchester College as a Trustee and 
appointed at the meeting in January 2020. Mr Michael Vokes stepped down as a Trustee on 
31 December 2020 after many years of service and Mr Edward Vokes was appointed at the 
September meeting to replace him. 
 
Meetings of the Trustees 
 
The Trustees met routinely three times during the year, namely in January in person, and in 
May and September virtually due to Covid-19 restrictions.   
 



 
Secretary’s report 
 
1.  Accounts 
 
The accounts for the year were prepared and approved. 
 
2. Grants   
 
Several small grants were made during the year. (See details in accounts) 
 
3. Joint meetings   
 
There were no formal meetings between Trust’s representatives and College governing body, 
but there has been a continuing dialogue between the College authorities and the Trust 
regarding College development plans for the site and potential student recipients of financial 
support. The following Trustees were also Foundation governors of the College during the 
year: Mr Alan Sydney and Cllr Roger Huxstep.  

 
 
 

 
H L Gummerson 
Secretary 
September 2021 
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